

February 27, 2003


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, February 27, 2003, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Kevin Wright, Chair



Don Thorp



Don Irvine

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

ABSENT:
Liz Sciortino



Phil Mattaro

OTHERS: 3 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m.

KESSLER DETERMINATION

Mr. Greg McMahon for Eric Kessler, 47 Clover Park Drive, Rochester, for an area variance at his property (20 acres) located on the southeast corner of the intersection of Canfield Road and Mendon Center Road, bearing tax account #191.04-1-8.  Zoned RA-5.  Applicant wishes to construct a barn to house more than 5 animals at a setback of 70 feet from the southerly property line, whereas code states that any structure housing more than 5 animals shall be located no closer than 150 feet to any property line.

Mr. Wright explained to the applicant present, Mrs. Kessler, and to Mr. McMahon that because there were three members of the board present, an approval would require a unanimous vote.  Mr. Wright stated he was offering the option of continuing the determination at the next meeting, or, if they are comfortable with the three members present, they can continue tonight.  He stated it was the applicant’s decision.  A discussion followed with Mrs. Kessler and Mr. McMahon.  Mr. McMahon asked if the board recommended continuing.  Mr. Jones asked what their timeframe was.  Mr. McMahon stated they were at least one month away from being able to continue with the site plan because of having to redo the perc tests and that, from an engineering standpoint, time was not critical.  Mrs. Kessler stated that she knew her husband did want the excavator to have to come only one time.  Mr. Jones explained the voting procedure.  Mrs. Kessler stated they would wait two weeks for the next meeting for the vote on the determination.

A discussion followed regarding the board’s attendance for the next meeting.

Mr. Wright stated that he would not be at the next meeting and that Mr. Mattaro would chair that meeting and Mr. Dick Dehm would be sitting in as the alternate member.  Mr. Wright asked the secretary to send Dick Dehm copies of the minutes from the Kessler’s public hearing and a copy of the proposed determination.

MINUTES

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the February 13, 2003 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Irvine – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

A discussion followed regarding the Kessler property.  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary
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